Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Special Meeting 

May 22, 2014 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 
The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Special Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, May 22, 2014.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Councilwoman Valerie Coffey, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Peggy Neill and Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks. 
Absent:
Mayor Pro Tem Janet Critz and Councilwoman Melody LaMonica.
Visitors:
None.
With a quorum present Mayor Frederick Becker called the Town Council Special Meeting of May 22, 2014 to order at 7:32 p.m.  
1. 
Opening

· Councilwoman Neill delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
Consideration of Purchasing a 1.85-Acre Tract in the Harrington Hall Subdivision
· Mayor Becker explained that he spoke to the realtor after the last council meeting and found that $27,000 wasn’t even in the bargaining range for him.  Mayor Becker wasn’t sure whether or not $30,000 was going to be a good place to go (we had a loose authorization to do that), so he let it sit over the weekend and called the realtor back and asked whether the seller would accept $32,000.  Mayor Becker explained to the realtor that he thought he would have the votes for that, but nothing was definite until they had a council meeting.  The realtor contacted the seller and got back to Mayor Becker in a few hours saying “we had a deal at $32,000”.  Mayor Becker explained that the additional land is actually almost 0.3 acres, so the property that the town would be buying is 1.85 or 1.86 acres.  We’ll have Carroll Rushing survey it, create a recombination plat (at our expense), and file it; we will hopefully close in 30 days (this fiscal year).  Mayor Becker noted that this property is primarily land banking and primarily for future developed amenities at the trailhead where there would be room for people to have other things to do rather than just hike; that’s in the future, but it’s a very important piece of property in our entire greenway system.  Councilwoman Neill added “so people who are asking us for things like parks and pavilions and this could very well be some day”.  Mayor Becker commented in the future, we now have land where…..  Councilwoman Neill noted the town could have a covered pavilion for picnics that can be used by families.  Mayor Becker stated that we’re not constrained, we’ll have that available; the land is not going anywhere.  Councilwoman Coffey stated that it definitely adds value to the town.  Mayor Becker commented that he appreciated the council’s willingness to continue in this negotiation, their support for him on this and for them seeing the value in it.  Mayor Becker pointed out that he had provided the council with the contract, which is the form that he got from Attorney Griffin.  It’s a standard form for $32,000 with no contingencies except for the survey/recombination, which has to meet the owners’ approval.    
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve purchase of this property that adds so much value to our town and our town’s people at the $32,000 price and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton and Neill
Nays: None
· Mayor Becker thanked the council and stated that he thought that this was a very good decision.  The council concurred.  Mayor Becker continued that it is the kind of thing that doesn’t come along every day.  

· Mayor Becker noted that the other two members were excused from this meeting.  Councilwoman Critz was in California awaiting the birth of her granddaughter and Councilwoman LaMonica went out of town for a wedding.  
3. 
Adjournment

· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Cureton and Neill
Nays: None
· The meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, June 12, 2014 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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